DUKE MEMORIAL UNITED METHODIST CHURCH CAPITAL CAMPAIGN COMMITTEE

APRIL 26, 1994

PRESENT: ELIZABETH BOOKHOUT, SHIRLEY FEW, LANEY FUNDERBURK, RICHARD GROGAN,

BEN MIXON, POLLY MIXON, TIM NIFONG AND MARSHALL SPEARS STAFF: LAURIE COFFMAN, CLINT SPENCE, MARK WETHINGTON

PRESIDING: LANEY FUNDERBURK, CHAIRMAN

MINUTES: THE MINUTES OF THE MAY 13, 1993, MEETING WERE APPROVED AS READ.

FINANCIAL REPORT: MR. FUNDERBURK STATED THAT WE HAD APPROXIMATELY \$45,000.00

ON HAND AND THAT WE EXPECTED PAYMENT OF ANOTHER \$40,000.00

IN THE COMING MONTHS

Church Windows: It was decided to eliminate the church windows from the

DISCUSSION OF THE DISBURSEMENT OF CAPITAL CAMPAIGN FUNDS

STAFFING: Mr. Spears moved THAT WE ALLOCATE \$10,000.00 OF CAPITAL CAMPAIGN FUNDS TO HELP DEFRAY STAFFING COSTS. The motion was seconded and PASSED. It is understood that there are no funds remaining for

THIS PURPOSE IN FUTURE YEARS.

- BREEZEWAY CEILING: Mr. SPEARS MOVED THAT WE RECOMMEND UP TO \$6,000.00 TO BE SPENT ON REPAIRING THE BREEZEWAY CEILING. THE MOTION WAS SECONDED AND PASSED. Mr. Funderburk asked Mr. Grogan to come back with a RECOMMENDATION TO USE EITHER PLASTER OR WATERPROOF GYPSUM.
- TV Monitors and Camera for Choir Loft: Mr. Mixon moved THAT WE SPEND UP TO \$3,000.00 TO INSTALL TV MONITORS AND CAMERA FOR THE USE OF THE CHOIR MEMBERS DURING CHURCH SERVICES. THE MOTION WAS SECONDED AND PASSED. Mr. Funderburk will bring back estimates for this.
- LIGHTING FOR WHITFORD HALL AND CORRIDORS: MRS. Few moved THAT WE RECOMMEND UP TO \$10,000.00 FOR UPGRADING THE LIGHTING IN WHITFORD HALL AND THE CORRIDORS OF THE EDUCATIONAL BUILDING. THE MOTION WAS SECONDED AND PASSED. IT WAS SUGGESTED THAT RE-VISIT LAST YEAR'S PRELIMINARY PLAN AND THAT MR. GROGAN BRING BACK A RECOMMENDATION AND AN ESTIMATE.
- PAINTING/CARPETING BEHIND SANCTUARY: MRS. MIXON MOVED THAT WE RECOMMEND UP TO \$11,500.00 FOR PAINTING, CARPETING AND LIGHTING THE PRAYER ROOM, THE ALTAR GUILD ROOM, THE ALDERSGATE ROOM AND THE HALLS BEHIND THE SANCTUARY. THE MOTION WAS SECONDED AND PASSED. ALL THIS WORK MUST FORST BE COORDINATED BY MR. GROGAN.
- SANCTUARY DOORS: IT HAS BEEN ESTIMATED THAT IT WOULD TAKE \$20,000 TO REWORK AND FINISH THESE DOORS. IN LIGHT OF THIS, MRS. BOOKHOUT MOVED THAT WE EXPERIMENT WITH ONE PAIR BY REPAIRING AND REFINISHING ON PREMISES AT A COST NOT TO EXCEED \$3,000.00. THE MOTION WAS SECONDED AND PASSED.
- OFFICE EQUIPMENT: Mr. NIFONG MOVED THAT WE ALLOCATE \$500.00 FOR A PRINTER FOR THE FINANCE OFFICE AND \$1,800.00 FOR A COMPUTER FOR MR. WETHINGTON. THE MOTION WAS SECONDED AND PASSED.
- Paving Parking Lots: Mr. Mixon was authorized to obtain estimates for repaving side parking Lot and the dirt one across Memorial Street. This item would not be considered until the next \$40,000.00 is in hand.

MEETING ADJOURNED.

SHIRLEY D. FEW, SEGRETARY Dleuber) Fred